MARTHA’S VINEYARD EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT DIRECTORS ASSOCIATION

The meeting opened at 7:15

The minutes for the meeting of May 3, 2004 were read and approved.

Members present: R. Belain (Aquinnah), D. Bryant (Chilmark), C. Cotnoir (Dukes County) N. Durawa (Edgartown), D. Medders (American Red Cross), J. Siebert-Riley (West Tisbury).

Guests: Chris Vreeland (Mass Bay Shelter Specialist), S. Grunden (American Red Cross)

I    The American Red Cross guests were introduced.

II   Chris Vreeland spoke generally about shelters.  Shelter certification was discussed and there was a discussion about partnering with other communities.  The definition of Primary shelters and Secondary shelters was discussed.

Deborah Medders spoke about the tasks and services that are provided by ARC during sheltering.  These are registration, food and bedding.

The MVRHS was discussed as a shelter.  Chris Vreeland, ARC, said that the facility, when used as a shelter, can accommodate 1,430 persons at 40 sq ft. per person. The facility, when used as an evacuation site can accommodate 3,516 persons at 15 sq. ft. per person.

III   The draft MOU will be amended to include the Tribe, the County, and the American Red Cross as signatories. Chuck will distribute so that the EM’s can send it up the chain of command.

IV    LEPC

The process will go forward, even though there can be a town that does not participate.  The Wampanoag tribe will also participate as an LEPC member, notwithstanding its standing as a TERT because of its standing as a federally recognized tribe.

V   The SSA exercise “Cape Responder” was discussed

VI   NEW BUSINESS

A) The sheltering of animals in disasters was discussed.  Judy Siebert-Riley asked if Chuck could see if the seminar that is being held in Ducksbury could be brought to the Island. Chuck said he would look into it and report on it at the next meeting.

B) EMS is having a Mass Casualty exercise this Saturday, May 8th
C) There is a radio frequency that is available to Island Emergency Managers that is supplied by the County.

D) The following discussion took place. Is the Association ready to craft a Mission Statement?

E) Nate Durawa will assume communications tasks and will speak to this at next month’s meeting.

VII    The next meeting will be June 7th at 7:00 pm at the County Bldg.

VIII   Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm

